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Newsletter of the  
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Circular No. 5/2023

A Short Message From  
Archbishop Anthony Fisher OP

Dear Fellow Priests and Deacons
My Fraternal greetings to you all!

I thank you all for your prayers last month during the first 
session of the Synod on Synodality in Rome. The month-
long assembly was a time for prayerful discernment and 
reflection on a wide range of topics. I intend to share my 
thoughts on the synod and any implications for the arch-
diocese in due course.

This month I will be ordaining Ronny D′Cruz and Zlejko 
Evetovic to the priesthood. This follows the priestly ordina-
tions of Richard Sofatzis and Matthew Lukaszewicz in Sep-
tember. We are wonderfully blessed to have four new priests 
in the archdiocese this year! I thank you for your presence at 
their ordinations as well as the continued prayers, support, 
and encouragement offered to your new brother priests. 

A reminder that the Pre-Advent Clergy Conference is tak-
ing place on Friday December 1 at the Cathedral College Hall 
and Crypt. These gatherings are an important opportunity to 
come together before the end of the year in fruitful conver-
sation and fraternity. I look forward to seeing you all there.

Following the request of the Holy Father Pope Francis 
and the Latin Patriarch of Jerusalem, Cardinal Pierbattista 
Pizzaballa, we continue to pray fervently and faithfully for an 
end to the hostilities currently plaguing the Holy Land. We 
pray that Jesus Christ, the Prince of Peace, may fill the hearts 
and all of people, bringing an end to unspeakable horrors of 
war unfolding throughout the region.

As always, please be assured of  
my continued prayers for all of you!

+ Archbishop Anthony
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PLEASE PRAY...

For the repose of the souls of all our 
deceased clergy and especially for:
Fr John Alt - RIP
Former Parish Priest of Meadowbank and Lidcombe
27 October 2023

Fr Kenneth Sargent - RIP
Former Parish Priest of Woollahra
28 October 2023

Mrs Pamela Mavis Porteous - RIP
Mother of Archbishop Julian Porteous
8 October 2023

Mr Joseph Francis - RIP
Father of Deacon Mervyn Francis 
21 September 2023

Fr John O’Keefe - RIP
Former Parish Priest of Summer Hill before retiring in 2003
17th September 2023

For those that are sick  
in our community...
Mons William Mullin, Mgr Anthony Doherty, Mgr Vince 
Redden, Mgr John Usher, Fr Thanh Nguyen, Fr Joseph 
Aikkaramattam, Mgr Frank Coorey, Fr Don Willoughby, 
Fr Noel Short, Fr David Coffey and Fr Michael Kelly who 
are currently unwell.

For those being Ordained...
On Saturday 4 November 2023, at 10.30am Deacon Rev. 
Ronny Jose D’Cruz and Rev. Zelijko Evetovic will be 
Ordained to the Priesthood of Jesus Christ. Please join me 
in congratulations on their Ordination.  Please continue to 
keep these men in your prayers and they enter this new 
area of their ministry.

CONGRATULATIONS:
Fr Joseph Hamilton 
has been awarded the D.Phil. for his work in patristics in 
the University of Oxford

Fr Sebastian Wai Keet Hew 
has been awarded the Licentiate in Sacred Scripture and 
the Bibeau prize for the highest marks in scripture at the 
Biblicum

For special anniversaries occurring  
in November, December, January 
and February
I ask that you download the attached lists:   (November), 

 (December), and   (January) and   (February) 
pray for our brother priests who have gone before us 
and for those who are celebrating their Anniversary of 
Ordination.

I RECENTLY MADE THE 
FOLLOWING APPOINTMENTS
CLERICAL APPOINTMENTS:
Rev John Armstrong
Appointed a Member of the Committee for Ongoing 
Formation of Clergy from 4 October 2023 for a term of 
three years.

Rev Sheldon Burke CRS
Appointed Assistant Priest of the Parish of St Joseph, 
Moorebank from 1 September 2023.
Appointed Assistant Priest of the Parish of St Christopher, 
Holsworthy from 1 September 2023.

Rev Roberto Castillo
Appointed Parish Priest of Lourdes Parish, Earlwood from 
1 October 2023 for a term of six years.

Rev Lawrence Cauchi
Reappointed to the Board of the Clergy Remuneration 
System from 12 November 2023 for a term of three years.

Rev Mervyn Francis
Reappointed to the Board of the Clergy Remuneration 
System from 12 November 2023 for a term of three years. 

Rev Joseph Gedeon
Reappointed Parish Priest of the Parish of St Jerome, 
Punchbowl from 15 September 2023 for a term of six years.

Fr Joseph Hamilton
Appointed as Rector of  Domus Australia (Rome) from Nov 
1 for a period of 2 years.

Rev Siale Hau
Appointed Assistant Priest of the Parish of St Joseph, 
Belmore from 1 September 2023.

Rev Sebastian Hew
Appointed to Doctoral Studies at the Biblicum from 
1 October 2023 for a term of five years.

https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/RIPs-and-Ordination-Dates-November-2023.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/RIPs-and-Ordination-Dates-December-2023.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/RIPs-and-Ordination-Dates-January-2024.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/RIPs-and-Ordination-Dates-February-2024.pdf
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Rev Bijoy Joseph
Appointed Assistant Priest of the Parish of St Joachim, 
Lidcombe from 1 September 2023.

Rev Matthew Lukaszewicz
Appointed Assistant Priest of the Holy Family Catholic 
Parish, Mosman from 9 September 2023.

Rev Samuel Lynch
Reappointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Risk Com-
mittee from 17 November 2023 for a term of three years.

Rev James McCarthy
Reappointed to the Board of the Clergy Remuneration 
System from 12 November 2023 for a term of three years.

Rev Matthew Meagher
Reappointed to the Board of the Clergy Remuneration 
System from 12 November 2023 for a term of three years. 

Rev Joshua Miechels
Appointed to the Board of the Clergy Remuneration 
System from 12 November 2023 for a term of three years.

Rev Klaudio Milohanovic OFM
Appointed Chaplain to the Croatian Catholic Community 
from 1 October 2023 for a term of three years.

Very Rev Van Vuong Nguyen
Reappointed Parish Priest of the Parish of St Felix de 
Valois, Bankstown from 12 December 2023 for a term of 
six years. 

Rev Mato Muckalovic OFM
Appointed Chaplain to the Croatian Catholic Community 
from 7 October 2023 for a term of three years.

Rev Rex Paulraj
Appointed Assistant Priest of the Parish of St Aloysius of 
Gonzaga, Cronulla from 1 September 2023.

Rev Pasquale Pizzoferro
Appointed to the Board of the Clergy Remuneration 
System from 12 November 2023 for a term of three years.

Rev Mr Christopher Roehrig
Appointed Deacon of the Parish of St Joseph, Belmore 
from 1 October 2023 for a term of three years.

Rev Thomas Stevens
Reappointed a Director of the Sydney Archdiocesan 
Catholic Early Childhood Services Ltd (Company) from 
1 October 2023 for a term of three years.

Rev Jacob Wang
Reappointed Chaplain to the Chinese speaking Catholic 
Community from 1 October 2023 for a term of three years. 

Rev Gerard Woo-Ling
Reappointed to the Board of the Clergy Remuneration 
System from 12 November 2023 for a term of three years. 

Very Rev Julian Wellspring 
Reappointed Episcopal Vicar for Canonical Affairs from 
16 November 2023 for a term of three years.

NON-CLERICAL APPOINTMENTS
Ms Nicola Arvidson
Appointed a Member of the Committee for Domus 8.7 - 
Anti-Slavery Taskforce from 1 November 2023 for a term 
of three years.

Ms Lisa Bartak
Reappointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Risk 
Committee from 17 November 2023 for a term of three years.

Ms Rebecca Davies
Reappointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Risk 
Committee from 17 November 2023 for a term of three 
years. 

Loretta Di Mento
Reappointed a Director of the Board of Sydney Catholic 
Schools Limited from 24 August 2023 for a term of one year.

Ms Mary Digges
Reappointed a Director of the Sydney Archdiocesan 
Catholic Early Childhood Services Ltd (Company) from 
7 October 2023 for a term of three years.

Mr Michael Digges
Reappointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Risk 
Committee from 17 November 2023 for a term of three 
years.

Ms Ruth Furber
Reappointed a Member of the Committee for Domus 8.7 

- Anti-Slavery Taskforce from 1 November 2023 for a term 
of three years.

Mr Mark McCrossin
Reappointed a Director of the Board of Sydney Catholic 
Schools Limited from 11 September 2023 for a term of 
one year.

Mr Stephen Newton
Reappointed a Director of the Board of Sydney Catholic 
Schools Limited from 24 August 2023 for a term of three 
years.
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Professor Hayden Ramsay 
Reappointed a Director of Sydney Catholic Schools from 
1 December 2023 for a term of one year.

Mr Peter Saccasan
Appointed a Member of the Senate of the Catholic Institute 
of Sydney from 15 August 2023 for a term of three years.
Appointed Chairman of the Finance Committee of the 
Catholic Institute of Sydney from 11 September 2023 for a 
term of three years.

Mr Frank Zipfinger
Appointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Finance Council 
from 5 September 2023 for a term of three years.

ONGOING FORMATION  
OF CLERGY
Archbishop’s Pre-Advent Gathering
1 December 2023
SMC Precinct
Dear Colleagues,
On Friday, 1 December 2023, the Archbishop will host the 
annual Pre-Advent Clergy Gathering in St Mary’s Cathedral 
Precinct. 

The event will commence at 2.30pm with registrations 
and refreshments in the Cathedral Hall.

The Program will be similar to the last few years, about 
which evaluations have been positive. We hope that the 
earlier date will allow many to attend before the Advent 
rush leading up to Christmas.

The Program will begin with the Archbishop’s review of 
the year, followed by a Q & A session. 

We then will move to the Crypt for a Penitential Liturgy, 
during which the Sacrament of Reconciliation will be of-
fered. 

The Liturgy will finish with Benediction. The evening will 
culminate with the Advent dinner in the Cathedral Hall. 

On the registration form, there will be an opportunity for 
you to submit a question to the Archbishop. 

Please click here:   to register before  
17 November 2023.   

Please try your best to join us.
With every blessing,

Fr Paul Monkerud
Chair, Ongoing Formation of Clergy Committee

Enquiries: Maria Cavallaro: 9390 5888;  
maria.cavallaro@sydneycatholic.org

Upcoming Formation
Intercultural Clergy Programme  
for 2023
If you are new to the Archdiocese and would like to 
participate, please contact Maria Cavallaro today on  
0421 87 99 63. 
Session 3: 6 – 8 November 2023, Mt Carmel Retreat 

Centre, Varroville.

Ponticia Universita Gregoriana
The Pontifica Universita Gregoriana is inviting clergy and 
lay leaders from the Archdiocese to the Renewal Pro-
gramme for Missionaries in 2024. Please click here   
for further information.

Licentiate in Theology and Patristic 
Studies St Augustine’s Seminary, 
Toronto, Canada
St Augustine’s Seminary in Toronto is launching their Licen-
tiate in Theology and Patristic Studies. The Licentiate has 
been approved by the Dicastery for Culture and Education. 
For more information please click on the link 

Recommended online retreat
Recommended online retreat options for clergy who are 
interested can be accessed here:   and   
 
The Bollettino from the Vatican
Stay up to date with the latest news from the Vatican   

Cenacles of Prayer for Clergy
You are invited to the Cenacles of Prayer for Clergy It takes 
about 40 minutes and is followed by fellowship with tea, 
coffee and snacks. The cenacle is held on the second 
Wednesday of the month at St. Bernadette's, Carlton at 1.30 
pm and is hosted by Fr Gabriel Ballawig. All are welcome.

IMPORTANT MATTERS 
Marriage Dispensations 
Our sincere thanks to Antonio Esquillon for his efficient 
work in the Chancery generally over the past year, and for 
his work in processing Marriage Dispensations specifically 

– I know his timely assistance has been much appreciated 
by those clergy who have had to submit marriage paper-
work over recent months.

Antonio will soon be moving to a new role at the Univer-
sity of Notre Dame and his last day working in the Chancery 
will be 17th November 2023. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1-s2EuSvkEJnycOnlkIbqmYXq40MDkOcGQQ4_wEpIoOo/viewform?edit_requested=true
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/20230705-Fm-Fr-Daniel-HUANG-SJ-Pontifical-Gregorian-University-encl-brochure-Renewal-Program-for-Missionaries-2024.pdf
https://staugustines.on.ca/registration-update
https://jisa.org.au/upcoming-events/
https://stpaulcenter.com./priests/
https://press.vatican.va/content/salastampa/en/bollettino.html
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Marriage dispensations will continue to be processed 
in the usual way: please continue to send your emails and 
paperwork to – dispensations@sydneycatholic.org. You 
also can contact Chancery on (02) 9390 5185. 

We wish Antonio all the very best for the future.

Christmas at the Cathedral
Please find attached a flyer   for the Christmas at the 
Cathedral event from 14 to 25 December 2023 for you to 
start advertising in your parish.

From the Liturgy Office
1.	 The Liturgy Office has produced a guidelines for Ex-

traordinary Ministers of Holy Communion. They can be 
found on the Liturgy Office’s web-site at 

2.	We have organised an event to commemorate the 60th 
anniversary of the publication of Vatican II’s Constitution 
on the Sacred Liturgy. In the lead up to the anniversary, 
which falls on 4th December, there will be four public 
lectures on the topic of Sacrosanctum Concilium, the 
post-Vatican II liturgical reform and the current state 
of the liturgy. The lectures will take place on four 
Wednesday evenings in November 2023; the first 
three lectures will take place at the Broadway Campus 
of the University of Notre Dame Australia (10 Grafton 
Street, Chippendale), the final one will be in the Chapter 
Hall of St Mary’s Cathedral as part of the Scholarship in 
the Cathedral series.

The details are:

PAPER 1

date Wednesday 8th November 2023 
6pm for 6:30pm start

LOCATION UNDA, Broadway Campus,  
10 Grafto Street (Moorgate Building)

PRESENTER REV DR BENJAMIN JOHNSON,  
OFM Cap (UNDA)

TOPIC ‘Proper Dispositions’ for The Full Effects 
of  the Liturgy. A Study of Sacrosanctum 
Concilium, par. 11

PAPER 2

DATE Wednesday 15th November 2023.  
6pm for 6:30pm start

LOCATION UNDA, Broadway Campus,  
10 Grafton Street (Moorgate Building)

PRESENTER DR SHAUN BLANCHARD (UNDA)

TOPIC The Early Modern Roots of Vatican II’s 
Liturgical Reforms

PAPER 3

DATE Wednesday 22nd November 2023.  
6pm for 6:30pm start

LOCATION UNDA, Broadway Campus,  
10 Grafton Street (Moorgate Building)

PRESENTER PROFESSOR TRACEY ROWLAND (UNDA)

TOPIC The Speech of Christian Centuries: 
John XXIII, Paul VI and Benedict XVI  
on Liturgical Language

PAPER 4

DATE Wednesday 29th November 2023.  
6pm for 6:30pm start

LOCATION Chapter Hall, St Mary’s Cathedral. Part of 
the Scholarship in the Cathedral series

PRESENTER PROFESSOR CLARE JOHNSON (ACU)

TOPIC Realising Sacrosanctum Concilium’s  
vision: Liturgical maturation in the era  
of Pope Francis

For more details and to register, please visit the Liturgy Of-
fice’s web-site at   Please share this information widely 
with your friends, colleagues, parishioners and anyone 
else who is interested in the topic of liturgy.

We hope to see many of you at those events!
The Liturgy Office team.

May God bless you in your ministry,
Mariusz Biliniewicz

Director of the Liturgy Office

Chancery Relocation:  
New Postal Address
As you are aware, the Chancery is relocating to Leichhardt 
from September 2023. In anticipation of that move, there has 
been a change of postal address. All mail that would normally 
be sent to the Polding Centre should now be addressed to:

Locked Bag 5040
Alexandria NSW 2015

Mental Might 23
We all need Communities of Belonging in which 
to know we are seen, heard and valued, so stay 
connected to those who know you and don’t let 

isolation trap you;
Dr Robbie Lloyd  

Research & Project Officer, Justice and Peace Office

https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Christmas-at-the-Cathedral-A4-Ad-Clerum-v1.0.pdf
https://liturgy.sydneycatholic.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/EMHC-in-Sydney-final-and-approved-5-Oct-2023.pdf
https://liturgy.sydneycatholic.org/news-events/
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Plenary Council Website
WHAT ARE WE CALLED TO DO?  
WHO ARE WE CALLED TO BE?  
HOW DO WE NEED TO CHANGE? 

For all your Plenary Council needs and resources, 
please go to this website 

CLERGY REMUNERATION AND 
CLERICAL FUND NOTICES
Thank you to those who attended the recent 2023 AGMs 
for both the Clergy Remuneration System (CRS) and Cleri-
cal Fund. The presence of clergy at these meetings is truly 
appreciated by the Board and Management Committee. 
Clergy will soon receive electronic copies of all the reports 
presented at both meetings. 

Please phone the office on 9390 5166 if you require a 
hard copy.

Please note the new addresses of the Clergy Remunera-
tion System (CRS) and Clerical Fund Offices:

POSTAL ADDRESS:  
PO Box 5040,  
Alexandria NSW 2015

STREET ADDRESS:  
38 Renwick Street,  
Leichhardt NSW 2040

CRS EMAIL: office@sydneycrs.org

CLERICAL FUND EMAIL: clericalfund@sydneycrs.org

CLERGY REMUNERATION 
SYSTEM NOTICES
THE NEW CRS BOARD OF MANAGEMENT: Due to the 
small number of nominations the Archbishop accepted 
the Board’s recommendation to appoint all those who 
nominated. 

The new Board was announced at the recent AGM. A 
booklet with the Board Member’s profiles will be electroni-
cally sent to clergy shortly, along with the reports presented 
at the AGM.

CLERICAL FUND NOTICES
ARE YOU OVER 65? All clergy over 65 are encouraged 
to apply for the Commonwealth Seniors Health Card. Sign 
up via the Services Australia website, which leads you 

step-by-step through the process. NB: It is important to 
note that Exempt Fringe Benefits (eg S57 FBTAA exemp-
tion for benefits provided by a religious institution to its 
religious practitioners) are not Reportable Fringe Benefits 
and, therefore, not treated as Adjusted Taxable Income 
for the purposes of assessing eligibility for the Seniors 
Health Care Card.

NEW CAP LIMIT: The Management Committee has de-
cided to remove the two-year cap that was implemented 
with COVID, and return to the fixed annual cap of $4000.

YOUR CLERICAL FUND CLAIMS: To assist with admin-
istration, the Committee appreciates claims being made 
on an annual basis. 

Please remember that claims can only be submitted for 
medical expenses up to 2 years prior. 

THE LAST MEETING OF THE CLERICAL FUND MANAGE-
MENT COMMITTEE FOR 2023 is scheduled for Tuesday, 
12 December. We appreciate receiving your claims (via 
the Claim Form)   - by soft copy if possible - two weeks 
prior to the meeting date to clericalfund@sydneycrs.org

Board of Management, Clergy Remuneration System 
& Clerical Fund Management Committee

Supply
To help cover our priests in parishes and to allow them to 
plan sabbaticals we are in search of men who are able to 
help out in the parish with supply. 

We are also looking for priests who are able to celebrate 
weddings on weekends all over the Archdiocese. 

If you are able to help please fill in the form below:

If you are able to help please fill in the form:   

Can you celebrate Mass in  
another language?
We often have calls asking for priests who can say Mass 
or minister to people in a foreign language outside those 
languages that are supplied by our foreign chaplains. 

This may be Mass but it also includes visiting the sick, the 
Last Rites, Marriage Preparation, and general pastoral care. 

We are currently working on a register of clergy who can 
say Mass in a language other than English. 

If you are able to help please send an email with your 
name and the language you can say Mass in or fill in the 
form below.

Google form here:   

http://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/11VEtwV2BuJR6l9-y61p6qZCc6uSKCy2P/edit#gid=697899357
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/17_Vi7LwJ3fcJch-_Na9Tv_S_h6b8lmrRudfRE3BrtMo/viewform?edit_requested=true
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/17gWe4rTlsUoIBhc9at3MOnTZ1OKAt-bxIRCsF20EvE8/edit
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Important News  
about WWCC renewal 
Please note this important information from  
the Office of the Children’s Guardian:

PERSONAL DETAILS MUST BE UPDATED 
Everyone who holds a Check is now legally required 
to update their contact details, including any name 
or address changes, within three months – just like 
your driver licence. And like your licence, penalties 
will apply for people who don’t update. Updating your 
details is simple – go to   and follow the directions. 
You can even find your Check number here if you don’t 
have it to hand.

Office of the Children’s Guardian

For information and to renew your  
WWCC number click here: 

Please advise the Chancery when you have 
updated your WWCC number.

Sabbatical/Formation considerations
Engaging Your Faith
Engaging Your Faith is a series of online short sessions of-
fering an opportunity to explore your faith through a variety 
of topics presented by lecturers of Catholic Theological 
College, including: Theology, Spirituality, Biblical Studies, 
Vatican II, Pastoral Studies, Laudato Si’, Christian Medita-
tion, Lectio Divina, Interfaith Relations, and Science and 
Religion: 

Institute for Continuing  
Theological Education 
Pontifical North American College – Rome
Please click on the link:   to find out what the PNAC is 
offering for Sabbaticals and formation in 2023/24.

Tantur Ecumenical Institute
Please click on the link:   to find out what Tantur is of-
fering for Sabbaticals in 2024.

With my best wishes.  
Yours fraternally in Christ

Most Rev Anthony Fisher OP
ARCHBISHOP OF SYDNEY

https://wwccheck.ocg.nsw.gov.au/ChangeDetails
https://sydneycatholic.org/casys/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Working-With-Children-Check-%28WWCC%29-Number-Renewal.pdf
https://ctc.edu.au/news-and-events/engaging-your-faith/
https://www.pnac.org/icte/about-icte/
https://tantur.org/sabbatical-programs/


THE LAST word:   
worK HEALTH & SAFETY

Doug can be contacted for  any WHS concerns on: 
Email:   douglas.oloughlan@sydneycatholic.org 
Mob:    0466 486 731

              ssaaffee  wwoorrkkiinngg  wwiitthh  ccoonnttrraaccttoorrss

 Working with contractors within your parish requires much 
more than the contractor turning up for the job. It is your 
responsibility to ensure all contractor paperwork is completed 
before work begins. Part E: Using Contractors.
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AGENCY NEWS
For October/November 2023

CCD
Children missing out on Sacraments
Half of our Parish children are in government schools. 

Please ensure your SRE Catechist Coordinator is includ-
ed in Sacramental Preparation planning to issue invitations 
in time.

Sacramental Preparation invitation letter templates and 
‘pre-register’ tip are available here: 

N.B. some SRE Catechist classes do not start until late 
March so, if you start Sacramental Preparation before April, 
your SRE Catechists need the 2024 dates now, or as soon 
as possible this Term 4, in order convey invitations to public 
school students to take home to avoid families missing out 
on registering. 

Annual Catechist Mass, Cathedral
Clergy are invited to concelebrate with Bishop Danny on 
Sunday, 19 November: 2.15pm vesting for 2.30-3.45 Mass. 
RSVP: laura.argiro@ccdsydney.catholic.edu.au 

A list of your 20, 25, 30 and 40 Year Service Awardees 
is provided here: 

Thank you 
As in past years, Parishes have again called just over 250 
new SRE Catechists so far this year to be trained by CCD.

Thank you for your ongoing Catechist recruitment ef-
forts, especially as we now have more parishioners working 
partly from home near their local public schools. 

Doug Mawhinney, CCD Parish Catechist Support
Tel. 9307 8330 | office@ccdsydney.catholic.edu.au

SYDNEY CENTRE FOR 
EVANGELISATION
Dear Fathers,
Formation and prayer have been recurrent themes at the 
universal synod taking place in Rome this month, with the 
pre-synodal retreat raising the question of how we might 
all be formed for communion that overflows into mission, 
that invites participation. As Advent fast approaches, there 
are opportunities for parish staff and parishioners for such 
nourishment, including short courses, retreats, our ‘summer 
series’ with visiting speakers to the Archdiocese, and our 
inaugural Purpose Conference for youth with registration 

now open. With every blessing and thanksgiving for 
sharing these opportunities with your communities, 

Daniel Ang
Director, Sydney Centre for Evangelisation

Didaskō Adult Faith Formation
In response to the many requests that we receive for faith 
formation, we have partnered with the University of Notre 
Dame Australia who are delivering a series of online short 
courses. All parishes are encouraged to sign up for this 
special offer by gathering a parish group in person, either 
in the parish hall or in a parishioner’s home. The group, 
after participating in the online session, can continue the 
discussion and share some refreshments together, en-
hancing the learning experience and building community. 

The first topic, Goodness, Beauty, Truth: An Introduction 
to Themes and Thinkers in Philosophy, has been well at-
tended, with a number of parishes participating with in-
person gatherings. 

The next course, ‘The Scriptures: A Conversation with 
God Every Day’, will be presented by Dr Peter Holmes

Dates: Thursdays 2, 9 and 16 November 2023
Time: 7:30pm – 8:45pm
Mode: Online via Zoom
The remaining topics are:
	� 	Foundations of Theology (Mondays 4, 11 and 18 March 

2024)
	� 	Christology (Mondays 15, 22 and 29 April 2024)
	� 	Moral Theology (Thursdays 9, 16 and 23 May 2024)

Cost (per short course):
	� $35 per person (plus booking fees)
	� $100 per Parish Group - unlimited number of participants 

gathered in-person (plus booking fees)
See the Didaskō Adult Faith Formation webpage for full 

details and to register. 

Advent Companion
The Parish Renewal Team is creating an Advent Compan-
ion, titled Listen to the Word: Prepare for His Birth, which 
will be delivered to parishes of the Archdiocese in the 
week commencing Monday, 30 October. The resource will 
provide an opportunity for the faithful to come together to 
pray and to prepare for the coming of Christ. While some 
people may use the resource within the context of a parish 
Advent group, we are also happy for you to encourage 
each parishioner to take a booklet home for individual or 
family prayer, so keep this in mind when considering your 
preferred quantity. We will contact you via email regarding 
quantities and distribution in the coming months. 

https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/SRE-Sacramental-Prep-Info-for-Public-School-Catholic-families.pdf
mailto:laura.argiro@ccdsydney.catholic.edu.au
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/202301025-Annual-Catechist-Mass-Invitation-and-Awardees.pdf
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Invitation for your Parish Staff 
The Spring of Eternal Life (Jn 4:14)
The Parish Renewal Team is offering a retreat day for those 
employed in your parish, to be refreshed and renewed in 
their work of serving Christ and His Church. We encourage 
you to send your staff to one of the days on offer, as an 
opportunity for professional development in prayer and 
witness and to meet staff from other parishes. 

The day includes Mass, talks, prayer, quiet time and re-
flection, morning tea and lunch. 

Dates:	 Wednesday 8 November 2023,  
	 9:30am – 3:00pm OR 

	 Thursday 9 November 2023,  
	 9:30am – 3:00pm.

Venue: 	 St Martha’s, Leichhardt 
Address: 38 Renwick Street, Leichhardt, NSW 2040.
Cost: 	 $10 per person (plus booking fees) 

Register at 
 
Advent Small Group Training  
for Leaders
Creating small groups during Advent is a simple way of 
nurturing a culture of prayer in the parish community, and 
of building up and equipping new leaders. The Parish 
Renewal Team provides online training sessions for any 
parishioners who have a desire to lead a small group, yet 
lack the confidence to take on the responsibility. Please 
invite your parishioners to attend one of the online train-
ing sessions which will be offered during November.  
Check     for session times and to register.

Purpose Conference
Tickets are now on sale for the inaugural Archdiocesan 
youth conference – Purpose Conference, and the  
Catholic Archdiocese of 
Syndey invites groups of 
high school students (in 
years 9-12) and young adults 
to be part of experience.

Purpose Conference will 
attract over 2000 partici-
pants from Sydney and be-
yond, and will include an ar-
ray of unique, dynamic and 
engaging evangelisation 
elements including, but not 
limited to:
	� 	World renowned guest speakers, Jason Evert and 

Matt Fradd

	� 	Prayer and Sacraments (including a solemn mass for 
the feast of the Immaculate Conception celebrated 
by Archbishop Fisher, and Adoration led by Bishop 
Richard Umbers)
	� 	Music ministry and youth rallies
	� 	Outdoor festival and food stalls
	� Competitions and prizes
	� Catholic Expo and marketplace

Please note: High school students are invited to attend 
during the day and young adults in the evening. Please 
see the details below:

Date: 	 7-8 December 2023
Location: Rosebank College, Five Dock
Time: 	 High School students (10am to 3pm) Young 		

	 Adults (5pm to 10pm)
Cost: 	 Only $60 for young adults (discount ap	

	plies for groups of 5+) and $50 for high 
school students 	 (for high school tickets 
please contact Sydney 			 
Catholic Youth)

Please visit   for more information and to purchase 
tickets, or contact Sydney Catholic Youth at info@
sydneycatholicyouth.org or 0437863316. 

Mass for Expectant Mothers and 
those Hoping to Conceive
All expectant mothers and those hoping to conceive are 
warmly invited to come to 10:30 Mass at St. Mary's Ca-
thedral on Sunday 10 December, with an opportunity to 
receive a special blessing from Bishop Richard Umbers 
with relics of St. Gerard Majella and St. Gianna Molla. 

Registrations open soon. Register before 1 December 
for catering purposes at 

Summer Series
The Sydney Centre for Evangelisation presents the 
2023/24 Summer Series with events for families, women 
and men including international speakers Matt Fradd, Ja-
son Evert and Dr Christopher West. For event details and 
registrations, please visit at 

TOB: Love & Responsibility 
Immersion Course
A not to be missed opportunity to break open St John Paul 
II’s pre-papal work, Love & Responsibility in a weeklong 
immersion course with Dr Christopher West. 

Inclusion:           
	� 5 Five and a half days of live-in learning & interactive 

lectures (30 hours of graduate/master’s level instruction)

http://www.gomakedisciples.org.au/cas-events/
https://gomakedisciples.org.au/cas-events/
https://www.trybooking.com/CLMSM
https://www.sydneycatholic.org/events/summer-series/
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	� 	All course workbooks and materials to help you focus 
more on listening and receiving
	� 	Daily Mass, adoration and Confession
	� 	5-night accommodation in a single occupied room 

and delicious meals throughout the week
	� 	Time for relaxation and networking and
	� 	Gorgeous retreat setting grounds to soak in God’s 

natural beauty.
Date: 	 21-26 January 2024
Venue: Mt Carmel Retreat Centre, Varroville, NSW
Cost: 	 $1900
To download prospectus and for registrations, visit 

El Roi Women’s Retreat
Catholic Women’s Network in partnership with the MGL 
sisters invites all women to this wonderful women’s retreat 
to take time out and prepare our hearts for advent. 

Date:	 17-19 November
Venue: Carmel House, Varroville.
Visit:	  for more info and registrations.

Men’s Mass with  
Archbishop Anthony Fisher OP
All men are welcome to join the ‘Viri Dei’ Men’s Group 
from St Jerome’s for Mass with Archbishop Fisher OP with 
fellowship afterwards. Held on Monday, 11 December at 
Punchbowl Parish at 7pm.

Adoration and confession  
available from 6pm
Of Life and Love Marriage Preparation Weekend - Febru-
ary 2024. The ‘Of Life and Love’ Marriage Preparation 
Weekend is a recognised marriage preparation course 
that will help engaged couples to understand sacramen-
tal, spiritual, and relational dimensions of marriage.  Previ-
ously advertised for November 2023, the course has been 
postponed to the 24-25th February 2024 at St Luke’s 
Revesby. More information and registration at 

FROM CATHOLICCARE
Marriage Relationship  
Education Program
We are not meant to live in isolation, but to find and fulfill 
ourselves through the love of others - Gen 2:18, 21-25 - and 
through The Sacrament of Marriage we do form a lifelong 
intimate partnership of marital life and love. However, of-
tentimes young couples are unprepared for the reality of 
sharing all parts of their life and may struggle with some as-
pects of intimacy and connection. CatholicCare Sydney’s 
Marriage Relationship Education program helps couples 
understand the bigger picture of marriage and provides 
guidance with communication skills, conflict, attachment, 
financial management, parenting, and building a stable 
healthy relationship. 

Offering face-to-face couple and group sessions, Cathol-
icCare Sydney is the first choice for couples seeking mar-
riage preparation – the courses are evidence-based, 
acknowledge what couples do well, and celebrate the 
strengths of these relationships. The courses are offered 
in a variety of locations and day/time formats, and each 
couple is guided by a professionally qualified educator. 

Contact mre@catholiccare.org or call 02 9509 1234 for 
more information.

Christmas Appeal
Young families across the Archdiocese of Sydney are find-
ing it particularly difficult this year to manage the ever-in-
creasing cost of living, and the anxiety and pressure will be 
amplified over the Christmas period. CatholicCare Sydney 
urges all our supporters and community members to visit 
our website catholiccare.org and go to the Donate page – 
our annual Christmas Appeal will launch in November, and 
we need donations large and small to enable us to support 
families in need. Providing Christmas hampers, gifts for chil-
dren, and gift cards for groceries helps families find some 
joy and reminds us of the importance of helping others.

http://www.sydneycatholic.org/tobi
https://www.catholicwomensnetwork.org/
http://www.trybooking.com/CMGTS
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CatholicCare CEO Alastair McGibbon shares a message 
of thanks and reminds us of our guiding principle to carry 
out works of charity and love, particularly at this special 
time of year. 

“Christmas is not only a time to celebrate and appreciate 
our blessings but also a time to reflect on the year we have 
had and look forward to the new year. 

Please help us ease the burden on many families by 
giving generously to our Christmas appeal – help us to 
help families across Sydney look towards a brighter 2024.”

World Teacher Day
Celebrated on 27 October, World Teacher Day is an op-
portunity to acknowledge those entrusted to educate 
and nurture our children, to help shape the next genera-
tion. The wisdom and expertise of teachers shine brightly, 
and this year they are celebrated as ‘gems’. But even the 
toughest of diamonds can lose some sparkle and need 
help to get back to their brightest – CatholicCare Sydney 
assists Catholic school leaders through the Thriving Lead-
ers program, designed to support them in serving their 
school communities. 

Thriving Leaders is a bespoke service focused on sup-
porting primary and secondary Catholic school principals 
and leaders, encouraging resilience and reflection, as they 
manage the demands of their community role.

The service provides the opportunity to debrief with 
someone who understands the nuances of working in 
schools.

CatholicCare Clinicians work proactively with school 
leaders to maintain their wellbeing as they undertake their 
responsibilities in accordance with the mission, vision and 
values of the school community. 

Thriving Leaders is well placed to understand the school 
context and unique pressures of leadership roles in Catho-
lic Education.

Visit   for more information or call 13 18 19.
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THEY CAME in their thou-

sands with gratitude in their 

hearts and beloved home 

shrines for blessing.Archbishop Anthony Fish-

er celebrated Mass for a sea of 

joy-filled pilgrims at the gold-

en jubilee of the Mt Schoen-

statt shrine at Mulgoa on Pen-

tecost Sunday.He was joined by auxil-

iary bishop Tony Randazzo, 

Australia’s Maronite Eparch, 

Bishop Antoine-Carbel Tara-

bay, and many clergy who 

concelebrated the Mass and 

heard confessions on the day.

The shrine is a place of wel-

come, not only for members 

of the Schoenstatt communi-

ty or even only for Catholics, 

but all who find in Our Lady a 

source of comfort, grace and 

blessing.For members of the 

Schoenstatt community, the 

shrine is central to their spirit-

uality. 
Sr Renée Buchmann says 

that maintaining it is a mis-

sion because, “The shrine is 

our home, it is also where Our 

Lady works for us.”Today there are 20 Schoen-

statt sisters living at the shrine 

which was opened and bless-

ed by Cardinal Gilroy, on 19 

May 1968.He also foretold its even-

tual significance saying, “This 

is a little gem that has been 

constructed here on the top of 

this hill...I dare say that there 

are few places in the munici-

pality and the electorate that 

will be so celebrated as this 

one in the years lying ahead!” 

In his welcome Archbish-

op Fisher noted that the last 

half-century has borne out 

those words. “I am grateful 

for the impact that the sisters, 

fathers, families, friends and 

pilgrims who share in the life 

of the Schoenstatt have had 

on the devotional life of Syd-

ney, on the formation of the 

lay faithful, and through sup-

port of families, youth and 

For members of the Schoenstatt community, the shrine is central to their spirituality

 ¾Marilyn Rodrigues

Thousands gather for 
Shrine’s 50th celebration

Families flock from all over Sydney to attend the celebrations

Catherine Sheehan with Sr Buchmann
adults,” he said.Ad que nest, 

cupit adis magniscil ipsam 

que consequo odigent qui aut 

et quiae nos quis sin pre re as 

dita volorrovit mil id quam 

rem enderna musdae omni 

nos excerernam et doluptat-

ur? Occus.Ucimi, nimporat ea il ma 

archiliquo magnisit audae plit 

autem litende llesci ulla do-

lore opti dus rem fugit occae 

ipiet optiassequam nonem 

latur alique non core dis 

rerspite volutat archillant aut-

est lam, int, sitatur? Dolupta 

tatinis es errume nos delique 

modi rerum, sae quia sus aut 

qui torepta simporiam quas 

et ataspel ipsunt ut omnimu-

sa que nemquam ut officil-

ReArunt. Otae maiosan discii-

sque laut fugitatusant alit hilia 

et adit et aut molorerro beat ut 

explique none nobitas con ne 

solorem dic totat et pore, si-

tatur, ipsaped ma quam quo 

quam samus inus, occum ium 

ea velibus alibus doluptiaecte 

et et parum consequ undignis 

ex exerci quod ma que seque 

landis dolupis eatiam isto id 

mi, nullectis sinvendus aut 

aute consequunt qui consE-

ceratio ma commolessit lac-

ersp ietus, et fugitio renihilia

The shrine is a place of welcome, not only 

for members of the Schoenstatt commu-

nity or even only for Catholics, but for all 

in the community”Sr Renee Buchmann
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ASSISTED DYING is an 

“ill-considered and de-
humanising” practice 

Archbishop 
Christo-

pher Prowse has told an 

inquiry into end of life 

choices in the ACT. The 

Archbishop of Canber-
ra and Goulbourn ad-

dressed the ACT Legis-
lative Assembly select 

committee hearing on 18 

May. He told the commit-
tee that people approach-

ing death experienced a 

“rollercoaster” of emo-
tions that saw them take 

POPE FRANCIS’ nam-
ing of Chaldean Patriarch 

Louis Raphael I Sako (pic-
tured) as cardinal is a gift 

to the Chaldean Catholic 

church, which has been 

struggling in the face of 

terrorism, said an Ira-
qi archbishop. Chaldean 

Archbishop Yousif Thom-
as Mirkis of Kirkuk and 

Sulaimaniyah called Car-
dinal-designate Sako a 

A CHRISTIAN online 

fashion store based in 

Sydney has won a prestig-
ious award for its efforts 

to source and promote 

slavery-free clothing.
Thread Harvest won one 

of the 2018 Good Design 

Awards at an annual cer-
emony at Sydney Opera 

Chaldean Patricach Louis 
Raphael Sako
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A Priest, shepherd 

of a holy people

Fr Paul died on 23 July and his funeral was concelebrated by numerous fellow clergy

I was not lucky enough to 

have Rev. Professor Paul 

Ryan as one of my phi-

losophy teachers when 

I was in the seminary. But I 

do recall with gratitude many 

things I learnt in philosophy 

that underpinned my theolo-

gy, pastoral life and admin-

istration ever since. During 

my philosophy years a de-

Fr Paul Ryan, main photo and highlighted third from right in the 

second row, with the class of 1958. 

lightful English grandmoth-

er was studying with me who 

received her Bachelor’s de-

gree in Theology when aged 

in her 70s and her Masters 

in her 80s. She was a convert 

from Protestantism and she 

once told me how in her ear-

lier days she’d worried about 

what would happen to peo-

ple like her father who she 

said were “in no fit state to 

meet God and yet are not so 

wicked as to deserve eternal 

punishment”. Eventually she 

discovered what she called 

‘THE MERCIFUL DOCTRINE 

OF PURGATORY’ precisely 

for those very people about 

whom she’d been so con-

cerned. So she received in-

struction, entered the Catho-

lic Church, became a Hyde 

Park preacher for the Catholic 

Evidence Guild in London, 

and eventually came to Aus-

tralia as a missionary, where 

the main object of her evan-

gelical efforts would be ag-

nostic seminary lecturers and 

students!

After her theological edu-

cation Sylvia might have of-

fered a more sophisticated ex-

planation of the Church’s faith 

in purgatory than the half-way 

house of her youthful conver-

sion; for one thing, far from 

being half-way between heav-

en and hell, purgatory is the 

anteroom of heaven! Yet there 

is an insight even in Sylvia’s 

early view about the catholic-

ity – that is, the breadth – of 

God’s mercy as demonstrated 

by purgatory and our role in 

co-operating with His saving 

grace which I think is import-

ant. For the notion of Purgato-

ry, even more than an article 

of Catholic faith, was for her 

an article of Catholic hope: a 

profession of hope for those 

– and who among us is not 

one of those – who still need 

some realignment of heart 

and mind on Christ’s when 

they die, in whom there are 

still hindrances and obstacles 

to that union with God for 

which they were made, whose 

life-long conversion process is 

not quite complete. Even after 

death, the profession of hope 

that is the doctrine of pur-

gatory declares there is still 

room for grace to complete 

its divinising work begun and 

accepted in this life; that God 

will stop at nothing, consis-

tent with our natures and dig-

nity, to answer Jesus’ prayer: 

“Father, I want all those you 

gave me to be in my compa-

ny where I am, to share in my 

glory.” (Jn 17:24)

Another Protestant friend 

of mine, who remained a 

Protestant to his death, said to 

me towards the end of his life 

that his most common social 

engagement was attending 

funerals; indeed, he regard-

ed himself as something of a 

connoisseur of funerals! He Archbishop  

Anthony  

Fisher OP
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I’m on your side, Francis assures victims
IN THE wake of the Pennsyl-
vania  grand jury report on 
clergy sexual abuse in six di-
oceses in that state, a Vatican 
spokesman called the abuses 
described in the report as be-
ing “criminal and morally rep-
rehensible.”“Victims should know 

that the pope is on their side. 
Those who have suffered are 
his priority, and the church 
wants to listen to them to root 
out this tragic horror that de-
stroys the lives of the inno-
cent,” said Greg Burke, head 
of the Vatican press office, in 
a written statement on 16 Au-
gust.

“Those acts were betrayals 
of trust that robbed survi-
vors of their dignity and their 
faith,” he wrote. “The Church must learn 

hard lessons from its past, and 
there should be accountabili-
ty for both abusers and those 
who permitted abuse to oc-
cur.”

“The Holy See condemns 
unequivocally the sexual 
abuse of minors,” Burke wrote 
and, as such, “the Holy See 
encourages continued reform 
and vigilance at all levels of 
the Catholic Church, to help 
ensure the protection of mi-
nors and vulnerable adults 
from harm.“The Holy See also wants to 

underscore the need to com-
ply with the civil law, includ-
ing mandatory child abuse 
reporting requirements,” he 
added. 

The statement came after 
the Pennsylvania attorney 
general’s 14 August news 
conference which horrified 
American Catholics and oth-
ers with the extent of its find-
ings.

In response the report, 
Burke said, “there are two 
words that can express the 
feelings faced with these hor-
rible crimes: shame and sor-
row.”

“The Holy Father under-
stands well how much these 
crimes can shake the faith and 
the spirit of believers and reit-
erates the call to make every 
effort to create a safe environ-
ment for minors and vulnera-
ble adults in the Church and 
in all of society,” the spokes-
man said. 

 ¾CNS

Goldstein, who goes by 
the pen name Dawn Eden, is 
an assistant professor of dog-
matic theology at Holy Apos-
tles College and Seminary in 
Connecticut, and has written 
about finding healing after 
the sexual abuse she suffered 
as a child.

In the wake of allegations 
against the former cardinal, 
she said, Catholics want trans-
parency and leadership but 
primarily they want justice.

She said this means the 
bishops need to acknowl-
edge they caused scandal and 
“didn’t have the moral cour-
age” to stand up to Archbish-
op McCarrick.Eden said she doesn’t 

doubt that many bishops 
didn’t know of the situation 
and some may have even tried 
to do something to stop it, but 
they still should “act collegi-
ally” and “collectively have to 
make reparation.”She reiterated this mes-

sage in a 9 August column in 
The Catholic Herald, a weekly 
publication based in London, 
stressing that the bishops 
need to do public acts of pen-
ance for “the sins of bishops 
and all clerics” and “those 
who enabled or failed to act 
against such wrongdoers.”“All the faithful need to ex-

amine themselves and repent 
of their role in failing to pro-
tect others, whether minors 
or adults, from clerics who 
abused their power. But if 
such repentance is to have its 
proper effect, leading to repa-
ration and conversion of life, it 
needs to be modeled by those 
entrusted with governing the 
faithful,” she wrote.

She said this action would 
show the bishops understand 
that the “sins of shepherds 
have a particularly destruc-
tive impact upon the entire 
church” and that “if even one 
bishop is guilty, the entire col-
lege (of bishops) owes repara-
tion to God” to begin the heal-
ing process.In an email to CNS, she said 

that in light of the grand jury 
report, the call for public pen-
ance she has spoken about is 
“needed as an integral part of 
a larger effort on the part of 
the US bishops to acknowl-
edge wrongdoing on every 
level.”

An appropriate apology, 
she reiterated: “is not merely 
saying ‘I was sorry’; it requires 
saying ‘I was wrong.’”She noted many Catholics 

are “calling for resignations 
from bishops who have been 
publicly identified as having 
covered up for abusing priests 
or for McCarrick. But resig-
nations will not be enough to 
restore the public trust unless 
they are accompanied by col-
legial episcopal acts of pen-
ance.” The idea of “collegial 
penance” isn’t a new one but 
was suggested in the spring 
of 2002 during a US-Vatican 
summit on clerical sex abuse. 

One of the actions pro-
posed by the US prelates “was 
to declare a day of prayer and 
penance throughout the Unit-
ed States to implore reconcil-
iation in church life.” And at 
the bishops’ meeting in June 
that year, they chose 14 and 15 
August as days of prayer and 
repentance for their failures 
and invited Catholic priests 
and laypeople across the 
country to join them.Quoting The Politics of 

Penance, a 2016 book by the-
ologian Michael Griffin, Eden 
said “just a handful of bishops 
followed through” with pub-
lic observances of penance, 

which the USCCB made op-
tional.

In 2016, Pope Francis 
asked episcopal conferences 
around the world to observe a 
“Day of Prayer and Penance” 
for survivors of sexual abuse 
within the Church. The USC-
CB marked this at the start of 
their spring meeting that year 
at a 14 June Mass at SS. Peter 
and Paul Cathedral in Indian-
apolis.

But the bishops’ recom-
mended “Prayer for Healing 
and Reconciliation,” Eden 
said, focused on “’those’ peo-
ple who caused pain, rather 
than themselves.”On a diocesan level, she 

wrote, “a bishop’s penitential 
act might be a Mass and Holy 
Hour, or it might be repenting 
in sackcloth and ashes outside 
his cathedral. But it should be 
public, and it should include 
the clearly stated intention of 
making reparation as a bishop 
on behalf of the apostolic col-
lege to which he belongs.”Eden has written about 

finding personal healing 
through the examples of the 

saints, which she writes about 
in her book: My Peace I Give 
You: Healing Sexual Wounds 
With the Help of the Saints.

When she spoke to CNS 
last year about how the 
church could play a role in the 
#MeToo movement, she said 
the saints show a path forward 
for the country’s current crisis 
because they were “bold and 
courageous in speaking the 
truth and speaking when they 
saw people being abused and 
oppressed in any way.” - cns

The Rwandan Catholic bishops’ conference urged the 
government of President Paul 
Kagame to preserve religious 
rights after government officials closed thousands of 

churches and mosques. The 
buildings remained locked because of what was said were health and safety issues, 

Rwanda closes down churches

A penitential act might be a Holy Hour 
– or it might be repenting in sackcloth 
and ashes

Dawn Eden Goldstein

Pennsylvania Attorney General Josh Shapiro speaks to the media. 
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Greg Burke, Vatican spokesman, is seen with Pope Francis speaking to journalists aboard a flight to Rome in 2017. 
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Dawn Eden Goldstein has written about finding healing after suf-

fering sexual abuse as a child.  

PHOTO: CNS
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each day there is a new scan-
dal in the news.

Child abuse and failures to 
report.  Euthanasia.  Abortion.  
Sex scandals.  And that’s just 
the stuff we know about!

It’s a tough time to be Cath-
olic, especially this week.  But 
we won’t be doing it alone.

A week 
when 
prayer is 
needed 

This weekend, I’m in 
South Australia de-
livering several talks 
with the theme of: 

“It’s tough being Catholic 
sometimes.”  

Planned months ago, I 
didn’t realise that these talks 
would occur in advance of 
what is probably going to be 
the toughest week Catholics 
have faced in a long time.

This Tuesday, Archbishop 
Philip Wilson, former Arch-
bishop of Adelaide, will be 
back in court, with the judge 
to decide whether he is suit-
able for home detention or 
whether he must serve a pris-
on sentence of six months 
for failing to report claims of 
child sexual abuse.  

Whatever happens, the 
decision is sure to attract an-
other round of media cover-
age, commenting on the ‘un-
precedented’ conviction and 
sentencing, with additional 
commentary surrounding his 
recent resignation as well.

Also on Tuesday, the feder-
al Senate will begin debating 
a bill that, if passed, will pave 
the way for euthanasia and 
assisted suicide to be legal-
ised in the Northern Territo-
ry and the Australian Capital 
Territory.  

Senator David Leyonhjelm, 
who will introduce the bill 
into the Senate, has intention-
ally turned this into an an-
ti-faith issue. 

Writing in last week’s Aus-

tralian Financial Review, 
Senator Leyonhjelm framed 
the debate as a decision on 
whether or not you wanted 
religion and religious people 
telling you what to do with 
your life (and death.)  

Three days have been set 
aside for the debate, so we 
can expect to see a lot of back 
and forth from pro-suicide - 
and anti-Church – commen-
tators, many of whom will use 
the current scandals in the 
Church to argue that it no lon-
ger has moral authority.  

On Thursday, while the 
euthanasia debate is wrap-
ping up and a vote potential-
ly occurring, the Queensland 
Palaszczuk government will 
introduce the Termination of 
Pregnancy Bill.

If passed, the bill would 
make abortion legal, even up 
to birth. 

It would force doctors and 
other medical professionals 
who conscientiously object to 
abortion to nonetheless par-
ticipate by referring a woman 
seeking an abortion to some-
one who will perform it. 

And it would prevent any-
one trying to persuade a 
woman out of undergoing an 
abortion, even through prayer 
or offers of help, from coming 
within 150 metres of an abor-
tion clinic. 

And for those of us follow-
ing what is happening in the 
Church in the United States 
at the moment, it seems that 

It should not be lost on any 
of us that, in such a difficult 
week, we celebrate the So-
lemnity of the Assumption of 
Our Lady, and the feast of St 
Maximilian Kolbe, the Apos-
tle of consecration to her and 
the founder of the Militia Im-
maculatae – the army of the 

Immaculate One – to work 
for the conversion of sinners 
and enemies of the Catholic 
Church.  

At a time when the Church 
in Australia needs the inter-
cession of the whole commu-
nion of saints, God – in His 
providence – has arranged 
it so that this week, we have 
a couple of heavy-hitters on 
our side.

At a time when the Church 
in Australia needs the faith-
ful more united in prayer, 
God – in His providence – has 
ensured that one of our two 
remaining holy days of ob-
ligation occurs smack in the 
middle of the week.

This is going to be a big 
week, to be sure, but it’s also a 
time of grace.

In the coming days, pol-
iticians and media seeking 
to push an anti-Church, an-
ti-life agenda will try to give 
us many reasons to be silent 
about, or at least embarrassed 
by, our Catholic faith.

We have a choice between 
keeping our heads down and 
our mouths closed, or to re-
spond to the challenge with 
increasing boldness, backed 
by the truth of what the 
Church teaches about the dig-
nity of human life from con-
ception until natural death.  

And we best do that not by 

Children and members of US faith groups protest the Trump administration’s treatment of immigrants. PHOTO: CNS, Jason Miller

There are big challenges ahead 
for Catholics: do we respond 

In the coming days, politicans and media 
seeking to push an anti-Church, anti-life 
agenda will try to give us reasons to re-
main silent and embarrassed by our faith”

Monica Doumit

To The poinT with Monica Doumit
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A Priest, shepherd 

of a holy people

Fr Paul died on 23 July and his funeral was concelebrated by numerous fellow clergy

I was not lucky enough to 

have Rev. Professor Paul 

Ryan as one of my phi-

losophy teachers when 

I was in the seminary. But I 

do recall with gratitude many 

things I learnt in philosophy 

that underpinned my theolo-

gy, pastoral life and admin-

istration ever since. During 

my philosophy years a de-

Fr Paul Ryan, main photo and highlighted third from right in the 

second row, with the class of 1958. 

lightful English grandmoth-

er was studying with me who 

received her Bachelor’s de-

gree in Theology when aged 

in her 70s and her Masters 

in her 80s. She was a convert 

from Protestantism and she 

once told me how in her ear-

lier days she’d worried about 

what would happen to peo-

ple like her father who she 

said were “in no fit state to 

meet God and yet are not so 

wicked as to deserve eternal 

punishment”. Eventually she 

discovered what she called 

‘THE MERCIFUL DOCTRINE 

OF PURGATORY’ precisely 

for those very people about 

whom she’d been so con-

cerned. So she received in-

struction, entered the Catho-

lic Church, became a Hyde 

Park preacher for the Catholic 

Evidence Guild in London, 

and eventually came to Aus-

tralia as a missionary, where 

the main object of her evan-

gelical efforts would be ag-

nostic seminary lecturers and 

students!

After her theological edu-

cation Sylvia might have of-

fered a more sophisticated ex-

planation of the Church’s faith 

in purgatory than the half-way 

house of her youthful conver-

sion; for one thing, far from 

being half-way between heav-

en and hell, purgatory is the 

anteroom of heaven! Yet there 

is an insight even in Sylvia’s 

early view about the catholic-

ity – that is, the breadth – of 

God’s mercy as demonstrated 

by purgatory and our role in 

co-operating with His saving 

grace which I think is import-

ant. For the notion of Purgato-

ry, even more than an article 

of Catholic faith, was for her 

an article of Catholic hope: a 

profession of hope for those 

– and who among us is not 

one of those – who still need 

some realignment of heart 

and mind on Christ’s when 

they die, in whom there are 

still hindrances and obstacles 

to that union with God for 

which they were made, whose 

life-long conversion process is 

not quite complete. Even after 

death, the profession of hope 

that is the doctrine of pur-

gatory declares there is still 

room for grace to complete 

its divinising work begun and 

accepted in this life; that God 

will stop at nothing, consis-

tent with our natures and dig-

nity, to answer Jesus’ prayer: 

“Father, I want all those you 

gave me to be in my compa-

ny where I am, to share in my 

glory.” (Jn 17:24)

Another Protestant friend 

of mine, who remained a 

Protestant to his death, said to 

me towards the end of his life 

that his most common social 

engagement was attending 

funerals; indeed, he regard-

ed himself as something of a 

connoisseur of funerals! He Archbishop  

Anthony  

Fisher OP

From the archbishopNEWS
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THEY CAME in their thou-

sands with gratitude in their 

hearts and beloved home 

shrines for blessing.

Archbishop Anthony Fish-

er celebrated Mass for a sea of 

joy-filled pilgrims at the gold-

en jubilee of the Mt Schoen-

statt shrine at Mulgoa on Pen-

tecost Sunday.

He was joined by auxil-

iary bishop Tony Randazzo, 

Australia’s Maronite Eparch, 

Bishop Antoine-Carbel Tara-

bay, and many clergy who 

concelebrated the Mass and 

heard confessions on the day.

The shrine is a place of wel-

come, not only for members 

of the Schoenstatt communi-

ty or even only for Catholics, 

but all who find in Our Lady a 

source of comfort, grace and 

blessing.
For members of the 

Schoenstatt community, the 

shrine is central to their spirit-

uality. 
Sr Renée Buchmann says 

that maintaining it is a mis-

sion because, “The shrine is 

our home, it is also where Our 

Lady works for us.”

Today there are 20 Schoen-

statt sisters living at the shrine 

which was opened and bless-

ed by Cardinal Gilroy, on 19 

May 1968.

He also foretold its even-

tual significance saying, “This 

is a little gem that has been 

constructed here on the top of 

this hill...I dare say that there 

are few places in the munici-

pality and the electorate that 

will be so celebrated as this 

one in the years lying ahead!” 

In his welcome Archbish-

op Fisher noted that the last 

half-century has borne out 

those words. “I am grateful 

for the impact that the sisters, 

fathers, families, friends and 

pilgrims who share in the life 

of the Schoenstatt have had 

on the devotional life of Syd-

ney, on the formation of the 

lay faithful, and through sup-

port of families, youth and 

For members of the Schoenstatt community, the shrine is central to their spirituality

 ¾Marilyn Rodrigues

Thousands gather for 

Shrine’s 50th celebration

Families flock from all over Sydney to attend the celebrations

Catherine Sheehan with Sr Buchmann

adults,” he said.Ad que nest, 

cupit adis magniscil ipsam 

que consequo odigent qui aut 

et quiae nos quis sin pre re as 

dita volorrovit mil id quam 

rem enderna musdae omni 

nos excerernam et doluptat-

ur? Occus.

Ucimi, nimporat ea il ma 

archiliquo magnisit audae plit 

autem litende llesci ulla do-

lore opti dus rem fugit occae 

ipiet optiassequam nonem 

latur alique non core dis 

rerspite volutat archillant aut-

est lam, int, sitatur? Dolupta 

tatinis es errume nos delique 

modi rerum, sae quia sus aut 

qui torepta simporiam quas 

et ataspel ipsunt ut omnimu-

sa que nemquam ut officil-

ReArunt. Otae maiosan discii-

sque laut fugitatusant alit hilia 

et adit et aut molorerro beat ut 

explique none nobitas con ne 

solorem dic totat et pore, si-

tatur, ipsaped ma quam quo 

quam samus inus, occum ium 

ea velibus alibus doluptiaecte 

et et parum consequ undignis 

ex exerci quod ma que seque 

landis dolupis eatiam isto id 

mi, nullectis sinvendus aut 

aute consequunt qui consE-

ceratio ma commolessit lac-

ersp ietus, et fugitio renihilia

The shrine is a place of welcome, not only 

for members of the Schoenstatt commu-

nity or even only for Catholics, but for all 

in the community”

Sr Renee Buchmann

In brief
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dying

Patriach 
is a gift
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ASSISTED DYING is an 

“ill-considered and de-

humanising” practice 

Archbishop Christo-

pher Prowse has told an 

inquiry into end of life 

choices in the ACT. The 

Archbishop of Canber-

ra and Goulbourn ad-

dressed the ACT Legis-

lative Assembly select 

committee hearing on 18 

May. He told the commit-

tee that people approach-

ing death experienced a 

“rollercoaster” of emo-

tions that saw them take 

POPE FRANCIS’ nam-

ing of Chaldean Patriarch 

Louis Raphael I Sako (pic-

tured) as cardinal is a gift 

to the Chaldean Catholic 

church, which has been 

struggling in the face of 

terrorism, said an Ira-

qi archbishop. Chaldean 

Archbishop Yousif Thom-

as Mirkis of Kirkuk and 

Sulaimaniyah called Car-

dinal-designate Sako a 

A CHRISTIAN online 

fashion store based in 

Sydney has won a prestig-

ious award for its efforts 

to source and promote 

slavery-free clothing.

Thread Harvest won one 

of the 2018 Good Design 

Awards at an annual cer-

emony at Sydney Opera 

Chaldean Patricach Louis 

Raphael Sako
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I’m on your side, Francis assures victims
IN THE wake of the Pennsyl-
vania  grand jury report on 
clergy sexual abuse in six di-
oceses in that state, a Vatican 
spokesman called the abuses 
described in the report as be-
ing “criminal and morally rep-
rehensible.”“Victims should know 

that the pope is on their side. 
Those who have suffered are 
his priority, and the church 
wants to listen to them to root 
out this tragic horror that de-
stroys the lives of the inno-
cent,” said Greg Burke, head 
of the Vatican press office, in 
a written statement on 16 Au-
gust.

“Those acts were betrayals 
of trust that robbed survi-
vors of their dignity and their 
faith,” he wrote. “The Church must learn 

hard lessons from its past, and 
there should be accountabili-
ty for both abusers and those 
who permitted abuse to oc-
cur.”

“The Holy See condemns 
unequivocally the sexual 
abuse of minors,” Burke wrote 
and, as such, “the Holy See 
encourages continued reform 
and vigilance at all levels of 
the Catholic Church, to help 
ensure the protection of mi-
nors and vulnerable adults 
from harm.“The Holy See also wants to 

underscore the need to com-
ply with the civil law, includ-
ing mandatory child abuse 
reporting requirements,” he 
added. 

The statement came after 
the Pennsylvania attorney 
general’s 14 August news 
conference which horrified 
American Catholics and oth-
ers with the extent of its find-
ings.

In response the report, 
Burke said, “there are two 
words that can express the 
feelings faced with these hor-
rible crimes: shame and sor-
row.”

“The Holy Father under-
stands well how much these 
crimes can shake the faith and 
the spirit of believers and reit-
erates the call to make every 
effort to create a safe environ-
ment for minors and vulnera-
ble adults in the Church and 
in all of society,” the spokes-
man said. 

 ¾CNS

Goldstein, who goes by 
the pen name Dawn Eden, is 
an assistant professor of dog-
matic theology at Holy Apos-
tles College and Seminary in 
Connecticut, and has written 
about finding healing after 
the sexual abuse she suffered 
as a child.

In the wake of allegations 
against the former cardinal, 
she said, Catholics want trans-
parency and leadership but 
primarily they want justice.

She said this means the 
bishops need to acknowl-
edge they caused scandal and 
“didn’t have the moral cour-
age” to stand up to Archbish-
op McCarrick.Eden said she doesn’t 

doubt that many bishops 
didn’t know of the situation 
and some may have even tried 
to do something to stop it, but 
they still should “act collegi-
ally” and “collectively have to 
make reparation.”She reiterated this mes-

sage in a 9 August column in 
The Catholic Herald, a weekly 
publication based in London, 
stressing that the bishops 
need to do public acts of pen-
ance for “the sins of bishops 
and all clerics” and “those 
who enabled or failed to act 
against such wrongdoers.”“All the faithful need to ex-

amine themselves and repent 
of their role in failing to pro-
tect others, whether minors 
or adults, from clerics who 
abused their power. But if 
such repentance is to have its 
proper effect, leading to repa-
ration and conversion of life, it 
needs to be modeled by those 
entrusted with governing the 
faithful,” she wrote.

She said this action would 
show the bishops understand 
that the “sins of shepherds 
have a particularly destruc-
tive impact upon the entire 
church” and that “if even one 
bishop is guilty, the entire col-
lege (of bishops) owes repara-
tion to God” to begin the heal-
ing process.In an email to CNS, she said 

that in light of the grand jury 
report, the call for public pen-
ance she has spoken about is 
“needed as an integral part of 
a larger effort on the part of 
the US bishops to acknowl-
edge wrongdoing on every 
level.”

An appropriate apology, 
she reiterated: “is not merely 
saying ‘I was sorry’; it requires 
saying ‘I was wrong.’”She noted many Catholics 

are “calling for resignations 
from bishops who have been 
publicly identified as having 
covered up for abusing priests 
or for McCarrick. But resig-
nations will not be enough to 
restore the public trust unless 
they are accompanied by col-
legial episcopal acts of pen-
ance.” The idea of “collegial 
penance” isn’t a new one but 
was suggested in the spring 
of 2002 during a US-Vatican 
summit on clerical sex abuse. 

One of the actions pro-
posed by the US prelates “was 
to declare a day of prayer and 
penance throughout the Unit-
ed States to implore reconcil-
iation in church life.” And at 
the bishops’ meeting in June 
that year, they chose 14 and 15 
August as days of prayer and 
repentance for their failures 
and invited Catholic priests 
and laypeople across the 
country to join them.Quoting The Politics of 

Penance, a 2016 book by the-
ologian Michael Griffin, Eden 
said “just a handful of bishops 
followed through” with pub-
lic observances of penance, 

which the USCCB made op-
tional.

In 2016, Pope Francis 
asked episcopal conferences 
around the world to observe a 
“Day of Prayer and Penance” 
for survivors of sexual abuse 
within the Church. The USC-
CB marked this at the start of 
their spring meeting that year 
at a 14 June Mass at SS. Peter 
and Paul Cathedral in Indian-
apolis.

But the bishops’ recom-
mended “Prayer for Healing 
and Reconciliation,” Eden 
said, focused on “’those’ peo-
ple who caused pain, rather 
than themselves.”On a diocesan level, she 

wrote, “a bishop’s penitential 
act might be a Mass and Holy 
Hour, or it might be repenting 
in sackcloth and ashes outside 
his cathedral. But it should be 
public, and it should include 
the clearly stated intention of 
making reparation as a bishop 
on behalf of the apostolic col-
lege to which he belongs.”Eden has written about 

finding personal healing 
through the examples of the 

saints, which she writes about 
in her book: My Peace I Give 
You: Healing Sexual Wounds 
With the Help of the Saints.

When she spoke to CNS 
last year about how the 
church could play a role in the 
#MeToo movement, she said 
the saints show a path forward 
for the country’s current crisis 
because they were “bold and 
courageous in speaking the 
truth and speaking when they 
saw people being abused and 
oppressed in any way.” - cns

The Rwandan Catholic bishops’ conference urged the 
government of President Paul 
Kagame to preserve religious 
rights after government officials closed thousands of 

churches and mosques. The 
buildings remained locked because of what was said were health and safety issues, 

Rwanda closes down churches

A penitential act might be a Holy Hour 
– or it might be repenting in sackcloth 
and ashes

Dawn Eden Goldstein

Pennsylvania Attorney General Josh Shapiro speaks to the media. 
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Greg Burke, Vatican spokesman, is seen with Pope Francis speaking to journalists aboard a flight to Rome in 2017. 
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Dawn Eden Goldstein has written about finding healing after suf-

fering sexual abuse as a child.  
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each day there is a new scan-
dal in the news.

Child abuse and failures to 
report.  Euthanasia.  Abortion.  
Sex scandals.  And that’s just 
the stuff we know about!

It’s a tough time to be Cath-
olic, especially this week.  But 
we won’t be doing it alone.

A week 
when 
prayer is 
needed 

This weekend, I’m in 
South Australia de-
livering several talks 
with the theme of: 

“It’s tough being Catholic 
sometimes.”  

Planned months ago, I 
didn’t realise that these talks 
would occur in advance of 
what is probably going to be 
the toughest week Catholics 
have faced in a long time.

This Tuesday, Archbishop 
Philip Wilson, former Arch-
bishop of Adelaide, will be 
back in court, with the judge 
to decide whether he is suit-
able for home detention or 
whether he must serve a pris-
on sentence of six months 
for failing to report claims of 
child sexual abuse.  

Whatever happens, the 
decision is sure to attract an-
other round of media cover-
age, commenting on the ‘un-
precedented’ conviction and 
sentencing, with additional 
commentary surrounding his 
recent resignation as well.

Also on Tuesday, the feder-
al Senate will begin debating 
a bill that, if passed, will pave 
the way for euthanasia and 
assisted suicide to be legal-
ised in the Northern Territo-
ry and the Australian Capital 
Territory.  

Senator David Leyonhjelm, 
who will introduce the bill 
into the Senate, has intention-
ally turned this into an an-
ti-faith issue. 

Writing in last week’s Aus-

tralian Financial Review, 
Senator Leyonhjelm framed 
the debate as a decision on 
whether or not you wanted 
religion and religious people 
telling you what to do with 
your life (and death.)  

Three days have been set 
aside for the debate, so we 
can expect to see a lot of back 
and forth from pro-suicide - 
and anti-Church – commen-
tators, many of whom will use 
the current scandals in the 
Church to argue that it no lon-
ger has moral authority.  

On Thursday, while the 
euthanasia debate is wrap-
ping up and a vote potential-
ly occurring, the Queensland 
Palaszczuk government will 
introduce the Termination of 
Pregnancy Bill.

If passed, the bill would 
make abortion legal, even up 
to birth. 

It would force doctors and 
other medical professionals 
who conscientiously object to 
abortion to nonetheless par-
ticipate by referring a woman 
seeking an abortion to some-
one who will perform it. 

And it would prevent any-
one trying to persuade a 
woman out of undergoing an 
abortion, even through prayer 
or offers of help, from coming 
within 150 metres of an abor-
tion clinic. 

And for those of us follow-
ing what is happening in the 
Church in the United States 
at the moment, it seems that 

It should not be lost on any 
of us that, in such a difficult 
week, we celebrate the So-
lemnity of the Assumption of 
Our Lady, and the feast of St 
Maximilian Kolbe, the Apos-
tle of consecration to her and 
the founder of the Militia Im-
maculatae – the army of the 

Immaculate One – to work 
for the conversion of sinners 
and enemies of the Catholic 
Church.  

At a time when the Church 
in Australia needs the inter-
cession of the whole commu-
nion of saints, God – in His 
providence – has arranged 
it so that this week, we have 
a couple of heavy-hitters on 
our side.

At a time when the Church 
in Australia needs the faith-
ful more united in prayer, 
God – in His providence – has 
ensured that one of our two 
remaining holy days of ob-
ligation occurs smack in the 
middle of the week.

This is going to be a big 
week, to be sure, but it’s also a 
time of grace.

In the coming days, pol-
iticians and media seeking 
to push an anti-Church, an-
ti-life agenda will try to give 
us many reasons to be silent 
about, or at least embarrassed 
by, our Catholic faith.

We have a choice between 
keeping our heads down and 
our mouths closed, or to re-
spond to the challenge with 
increasing boldness, backed 
by the truth of what the 
Church teaches about the dig-
nity of human life from con-
ception until natural death.  

And we best do that not by 

Children and members of US faith groups protest the Trump administration’s treatment of immigrants. PHOTO: CNS, Jason Miller

There are big challenges ahead 
for Catholics: do we respond 

In the coming days, politicans and media 
seeking to push an anti-Church, anti-life 
agenda will try to give us reasons to re-
main silent and embarrassed by our faith”

Monica Doumit

To The poinT with Monica Doumit
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